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MEMORANDUM  
Office of the Superintendent 

 

 

 

    
 Meeting of  March 8, 2017 

TO:  Board of Trustees 

FROM:  Wendy S. Tukloff, Ed.D., Superintendent  

SUBJECT: Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Cabrillo School  
Resolution No. 2017-03-08-A 
Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Ingrid B. Lacy Middle School  
Resolution No. 2017-03-08-B 
Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Linda Mar Education Center  
Resolution No. 2017-03-08-C 

 Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Ocean Shore School  
 Resolution No. 2017-03-08-D 
 Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Ortega School  
 Resolution No. 2017-03-08-E  
 Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Sunset Ridge School  
 Resolution No. 2017-03-08-F 
 Resolution of Appreciation for the Parent Volunteers of Vallemar School  
 Resolution No. 2017-03-08-G 
 Resolution of Appreciation for the Pacifica Education Foundation  
 Resolution No. 2017-03-08-H 

 

 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Pacifica School District Board of Trustees approve Resolutions No. 2017-03-08-A through 
2017-03-08-H in appreciation of the support provided to the Pacifica School District by our many parent volunteers in 
order to provide a strong educational program for our students.  

Background 

Parent organizations and volunteers play an extremely important role in the success of schools and the school district.  
With April celebrated as the Month of the Young Child (MOYC), it is the desire of the Board of Trustees to underscore 
the importance and appreciation for our Pacifica School District parents through formal resolutions acknowledging the 

contributions of these wonderful parent organizations and volunteers. 

 

 
 
 
 


